Chevron
Chevron U.S.A. Inc.

‘I P.0. Box 670, Hobbs, NM 88240

Production Department
Hohns Dwision

March 31, 1989

0il Conservation Division
1000 W. Broadway
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Attn: Mr. Jerry Sexton
Dear Sir:

The Maljamar Grayburg Unit #33 was recently worked on to
"Temporarlly ““Abandon" the wellbore and perform a "Casing
Integrity Test" as required for Temporarily Abandoned Wells.

Difficulties were encountered in attempting to set the
CIBP. The First CIBP would not set and the Second CIBP set
prematurely at 331' while tripping in the hole. Several
unsuccessful attempts were made to drillout the CIBP @
331'. Therefore operations were suspended to determine the
most feasible approach to remove the CIBP and temporarily
abandon this well. (See attachment A)

Operations on the MGU #33 will be resumed again to attempt
removing the CIBP, run tubing to 3850' *+ and set cement
plugs in the 5 1/2" casing to plug and abandon this well.

If you have any questions concerning this well, please give

me a call at (505) 393-4121.

M. E. Akins
Staff Drilling Engineer
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